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   Dear Mr./Ms. X,
   Since 1994, medical researchers at the Channing Laboratory of Brigham and Women’s Hospital and the Pulmonary Divisions of Brigham and Women’s Hospital and Massachusetts General Hospital have been working on a study to determine the reasons why some people develop severe chronic obstructive pulmonary disease (COPD), which includes emphysema and chronic bronchitis, at an early age.  To inform study participants of our progress, my colleagues and I have prepared this newsletter.
   Our research project continues to be extremely successful, and it is clear that the progress of our research effort is related to the incredible support from our study participants.  We continue to be successful in obtaining grant support for our research; the project is currently supported by grants from the National Institutes of Health and the American Lung Association.
What Have We Learned?
   In the past nine years, we have been fortunate to include more than 145 people with severe, early-onset COPD and over 870 of their relatives in our study.  This large group of study participants represents an extremely valuable resource for COPD research.  The first part of our study showed that cigarette smokers who have a parent, brother, sister, or child with severe, early-onset COPD are three times more likely to develop reduced pulmonary function or chronic bronchitis than cigarette smokers from the general population.  In more recent work, we have identified several regions of the genome that likely contain susceptibility genes for COPD.  We are working hard to identify these genes, since that knowledge could lead to improved understanding of the inherited risk for COPD and to better treatments for COPD. 
Informing the Medical and Scientific Communities
   We have published six original research articles and eight book chapters or review articles related to our study.  Recent articles include:
1) Silverman EK, Mosley J, Palmer LJ, Barth M, Senter JM, Brown A, Drazen JM, Kwiatkowski DJ, Chapman HA, Campbell EJ, Province MA, Rao DC, Reilly JJ, Ginns LC, Speizer FE, Weiss ST.  Genome-wide linkage analysis of severe, early-onset chronic obstructive pulmonary disease:  Airflow obstruction and chronic bronchitis phenotypes.  Human Molecular Genetics 2002; 11:623-632.
2) Silverman EK, Palmer LJ, Mosley JD, Barth M, Senter JM, Brown A, Drazen JM, Kwiatkowski DJ, Chapman HA, Campbell EJ, Province MA, Rao DC, Reilly JJ, Ginns LC, Speizer FE, Weiss ST.  Genome-wide linkage analysis of quantitative spirometric phenotypes in severe, early-onset chronic obstructive pulmonary disease.  American  Journal of Human 
Genetics 2002; 70:1229-1239.
3) Palmer LJ, Celedon JC, Chapman HA, Speizer FE, Weiss ST, Silverman EK.  Genome-wide linkage analysis of bronchodilator responsiveness and post-bronchodilator spirometric phenotypes in chronic obstructive pulmonary disease.  Human Molecular Genetics 2003; 12: 1199-1210.
   If you would like a copy of any of these articles, please contact me.  We also have presented our results at major scientific meetings throughout the United States and around the world (England, Japan, Korea, Spain, and Italy). 
Where Do We Go From Here?
   Although we have made substantial progress, we still have much work to do.  We continue our efforts to enroll new families and to recruit additional relatives in families that have already been enrolled.  If any additional relatives in your family are willing to participate, we would welcome the opportunity to include them.  We try to include the parents, brothers, sisters, children, aunts, uncles, grandparents, and spouses of the contact person with COPD in each family.  Other family members with COPD and their immediate relatives are also welcome to participate.  Our study testing continues to include a breathing test, a questionnaire, a urine sample, a blood sample, and cheek swabs.  We will travel throughout New England to enroll any interested family members, and we will provide a $50 payment in appreciation for their time.  If any additional relatives in your family would like to participate, please ask them to call the toll-free study number at 866-328-9494.  My colleagues and I hope that this newsletter has been of interest to you.  Please call us with any questions or concerns.  We wish you and your family well.
Sincerely,
Ed Silverman, M.D., Ph.D.
Assistant Professor of Medicine
